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PROJECTS





Whaley4Wards

Wednesday 4th November 2015. 7.30 pm, at the Mechanics Institute

Minutes

1. Present

Cllr Jon Goldfinch
WBTC and Chair of WB Sports Association and Whaley4Wards

Cllr Zara Clarke

              WBTC and Friends of Whaley Bridge Station

Cllr Anne Winter

WBTC

Phil Lomas


Engineer

Mary Nother


Horwich End W.I

Cllr David Lomax

WBTC, HPBC, DCC

Barry Rudd 


W3

Nev Clarke


Whaley Bridge Canal Group

Cllr Susanne Lomas

WBTC and COGS

2. Apologies

Cllr Martin Thomas and Barrie Taylor.

3. Minutes from the last meeting

Cllr Jon Goldfinch stated that there was an error in the last minutes- The majority were not all in agreement about the banners. Helen Pakpahan’s name was spelt wrong.

4.  Financial update

Cllr Jon Goldfinch presented the treasurer’s report.  He has tried to contact Julian at Adeva about his grant application. Remaining total budget- £3079.27. Needs to be allocated.  Possible ideas still welcome. Could the landlords/ladies of the empty shops be encouraged to apply for shopfront scheme in order to attract new tenants?  Neville Clarke asked if funds could be used to purchase a generator for possible community events in Whaley Bridge. This could be utilised by many community groups that will bring visitors and income into the town. Cllr Susanne idea money for more car parking- disabled spaces? There are problems for people who can’t walk for long periods with heavy bags. Phil Lomas suggested that Darren Hague should be asked for a quote to remove the bollards and fencing at Tom Brad’s Croft. 

5. Actions and Round ups

Cllr Jon Goldfinch met with Riverside Wellbeing. There are a number of issues to be resolved regarding the vinyl on top of the door and a standard sign fitted above windows.  Could we ask Judith Mary if they are interested in the shopfront scheme? Brackets are ready to be reinstated outside Seymour Silks by contractor. Cllr Jon Goldfinch has contacted Steve Alcock in reference to the Whaley entry sign and toilet sign. Once approved planning application is required.

Cllr Jon Goldfinch reported that there may be complications with allocating W4W  funds  towards restoring the doors of the transhipment warehouse as it is a grade 2* listed building and English Heritage may need to be  involved.   Neville Clarke discussed the working party of Whaley Bridge Canal Group volunteers in conjunction with the Canal and River Trust, planned for 14th and 15th November at the transhipment Warehouse.  He has already put Judy Jones, Heritage Officer for the Trust in touch with the relevant officers at the council with regard access to other grants that may be more appropriate and relate specifically to the type of projects they aim to focus on in the next twelve months or so.  In addition he stated that the meetings he has scheduled with the Trust may solve some of the issues that there may be with allocating regeneration funds to the Transhipment project, as there could be a firm agreement in place to use the building as a community hub or business. 

6. Shopfront scheme

 Cheshire Life work was approved.  Cllr Jon Goldfinch to contact Sunlan and Judith Mary. 

7. Toddbrook panel

It has arrived today. Volunteers needed to install it. 

8. Information boards

Cllr Jon Goldfinch suggested we should have the same styles of font and text for the Furness and Bridgemont boards. We should set up a budget for this- £200 a sign?  Poles could be hand painted. Plastic backing could be done by a sign writer in Furness. Possible allocation £100.  All in agreement that it should be a working budget of £600.   Cllr Susanne Lomas to ask Mike about it.

9.  Other projects

 Barry Rudd suggested that park benches in the canal basin, shallcross incline and around town are in need of treatment and bike racks as a possible project. Neville Clarke reported on the progress of producing an app for a trail around Whaley Bridge and  asked how many stops may be needed on the trail. He has planned to meet with the school.    

10. Future projects

Cllr Jon Goldfinch suggested that trees could be installed outside The Bike Shop, Zayka, Pizza Hot, The Railway,  The Bakehouse, or Gascoigne Halman. Would this cause visibility issues for drivers? £1465 approx for one wooden planter. 

The phone box has been handed over to the Whaley Bridge Art Group. Next project- poppies art installation.

Whaley Bridge Fireworks need volunteers to help on the night.

Meeting closed at 8.32pm. 
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